
Westmore Citizen’s Association meeting -  March 15, 2022


The Westmore Citizen’s Association meeting was called to order at 7:35 pm via Zoom, with 17 
community members present; including board members President Beth Iannetta, Vice-President 
Ryan McCabe, and Secretary Frank Franz. 


Old Business: 


● Beth went over the history of the community and the association and welcomed newcomers to 
the association.


● If you haven’t paid your year dues, please do so at https://westmorecommunity.org/

○ $10 per family per year


New Business: 


● Marilyn Weeks, who grew up in the Westmore community and served on the association board 
for many years, passed away recently.


● Sargent Stephanie Sharp, Fairfax City Police stated that speed signs were deployed to gather 
data on neighborhood speeding on Chestnut Street and Park Road.


● A community member raised the point that city vehicles were parking in the dog park area.The 
city moves trucks away from low level parking areas during wet weather.

○ Beth has asked the Mayor about this and will contact him again.


● A community member asked if the city could donate a Maple tree to be planted at Westmore 
School Park in honor of Arbor Day, which would provide share for the playground equipment.


● The association is looking at showing movies on various Friday nights on the basketball court 
in Westmore Park. VP Ryan McCabe is going to head up this effort.


● There have been several land development applications that will impact our community .

○ Dogtopia - On the lower level of the shopping center where Weber’s used to be.


■ Dog day care, spa, boarding for dogs.

■ Issues that may impact us are noise issues, such as early/later deliveries and 

dog waste in that general area.

○ Fairfax Presbyterian Church update


■ 10 townhouses projected to be built

■ Not much has changed from the original proposal and the city has not approved 

the plans yet.

■ More information can be found at https://fairfaxpresbyterian.org/fpc/affordable-

housing

○ Park Road townhouse proposal has been officially submitted to the city


■ 13 townhouses planned

○ Kamp Washington Small Area Plan - Paul Nabti and Lyndsey Clouatre from the city of 

Fairfax briefed the community on the plans.

■ https://engage.fairfaxva.gov/kamp-washington-small-area-plan

■ Retail is still strong in the area.

■ There are proposals to change some stop light locations and extend some roads. 

■ Lots of details on the site above. This is a long term plan.


https://westmorecommunity.org/


● Current Treasury Balance: $2,173.10


● The next Westmore Citizen's Association meeting is Tuesday, April 19, 2022.


The meeting adjourned at 9:27 pm.


Respectfully submitted,

Frank Franz

Secretary, Westmore Citizen's Association



